NEW!  Best Practices - Community Mental Health Program in Kakuma Refugee Camp in Kenya
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Kakuma Refugee Camp is an isolated arid area in Kenya that houses up to 90,000 refugees, mostly of Sudanese, Somali, Ethiopia, Bruundians, Congolese, Eritreaans, and Ugandans. 

Prior to this community mental health program, initiated from 1997-2002, refugees with major mental disorders would wander around the surrounding bushes and risked being attacked and killed by wild animals.  In addition, these individuals were often violent and aggressive towards their family members and the rate of suicide was quite high.  Many people were treated for malaria or general body pains and the underlying psychological problems were not identified.  A collaborative venture between the International Rescue Committee, UN High Commissioner for Refugees, the Kenya Ministry of Health and Jesuit Refugee Services, made it possible to educate the refugee community on mental health issues that included the signs and symptoms of mental disorders,  causes of the mental illness and where to refer those identified.  The refugees’ community attitude towards those with mental illness was changed and the community started to show acceptance of those with “strange” behavior.  People with epilepsy who were earlier rejected by their families were put onto medication and epileptic fits were controlled, making them acceptable to families and the community.  Previously, many people in the camp perceived that mental disorders were contagious; thus, education reduced the fear and made those with mental illness more acceptable.  

Twenty-five community mental health workers were recruited and trained on mental health issues and they conducted extensive community mental health campaigns in their own communities.  Extensive follow ups through home visits were conducted for those with mental health problems and families were educated about the mental illness and how to handle their family members.

The major outcomes of the project included:
· General health workers were educated on how to identify those with mental health problems and to take appropriate interventions that included referral, drug therapy and psychological support.

· A community mental health outreach team was created and supported those with mental problems through counseling support groups that were formed in the communities.

· The stigma associated with mental illness was reduced within the refugee community and the population showed positive attitude changes towards those with mental disorders. 

· World Mental Health Day was commemorated using the materials on the WFMH website.

· During the first 3 years, the service provided new assessments for 1852 refugees, slightly less than 1% of the camp population.  There was an increase of 200% each year.

· The prevalence rate of mental illness has reduced tremendously while the refugee community has accepted those with mental illness.

For further information, contact Kamau Michael Kariuki at kariuki_michael@yahoo.co.uk.  He is currently the Mental Health Technical Advisor for HealthNetTPO, Eritrea. He reports that the program is continuing in Kakuma Camp although, fortunately, the population has greatly reduced due to the peaceful situation in Southern Sudan.  

